Concord Monthly Meeting
Adjacent Land Acquisition Ad Hoc Committee

The Adjacent Land Acquisition Ad Hoc Committee, consisting of Ruth Heath, Sara Smith and David Woolpert, met at David’s office on Friday, September 1, 2017, to consider the offer by the non-profit organization that donated the land that the Meeting House was built on, the Appalachian Mountain Teen Project (AMTP), to donate its remaining property adjacent to the Meeting House to Concord Monthly Meeting.  
AMTP has stated that it is no longer able to run programs on their Canterbury property due to their financial problems threatening to put them out of existence.  In accordance with its Cooperation Agreement with Concord Monthly Meeting, executed at the time of AMTP’s transfer of the land for the Meeting House, AMTP is acting in accordance with that Agreement to give first right of refusal to Concord Monthly Meeting to accept the site at no charge as part of the process of AMPT going out of business.
After a moment of silent seeking of the Spirit, Ruth agreed to a request that she be the Committee’s Clerk.  
Distributed at this meeting were:

1. A zoning map showing the Meeting’s current site and the adjacent site under consideration both being in the same Commercial Zone


2. The original Quit Claim Deed by which AMTP acquired the land from Donald and Lois Booth in July, 1989, and an Agreement between the Booths and AMPT regarding conduct and use of the site now being considered for transfer to the Meeting, which contained this requirement:  “…the land shall be conveyed to such other New Hampshire non-profit organization as the Grantors (the Booths) may determine to have the same or similar purposes.”


3. A Town Tax Assessor’s current sheet showing the AMTP’s taxable value, when it had a building on it, of $123,000 but the land itself worth $83,300.


4. Pictures of the rubble and the moved foot bridge on the property taken by Rich Kleinschmidt (after a phone conversation with him at the start of this meeting of the Committee)




Ruth raised and provided information on three areas of potential concern:

1. Rubble and other remaining materials on the site: 

Although the building on AMTP’s site has fallen down and been mostly cleared off the site, there still remains some rubble and perhaps a footbridge damaged beyond repair on the site.  AMTP has agreed to remove the rubble.

The Committee decided to inspect the property and determine if the footbridge and any other materials need to be removed.  The Committee believes that the site will be free of rubble and any other undesirable materials before the site is deeded over to the Meeting.



2. Property Insurance:

Ruth reported that in her phone conversation with our current insurance company, Church Mutual, their agent said that we won’t have to pay a higher insurance premium since:  


a. the new site is contiguous to the one on which the Meeting House sits, 


b. no activities other than those already allowed at the Meeting House are expected to occur on the site to be acquired, 


c. there will be no additional buildings or equipment that will be owned by the Meeting as a result of acquiring the adjacent property.



3. Real Estate Taxes:

Ruth reported that in her conversation with the Canterbury Tax Assessor, she was told that the new property is not likely to have to pay any real estate taxes since will be adjacent to our current site which has been determined by the Town to be exempt from real estate taxes due our being a religious organization and using it primarily for religious purposes.

An application for such tax exemption on the new property would be needed to get official approval of such exemption.  If the property were to be taxed at a normal, non-tax exempt rate, the taxes could be about $1,800 per year.

The Committee will get this tax exemption confirmed before the Meeting acquires the site.

The Committee then discussed several areas needing further research and clarification before the upcoming Meeting for Business:

1. Review the existing Joint Use Agreement between AMTP and the Meeting for any requirements or restrictions on the transfer or the Meeting’s use of the property if acquired by the Meeting,


2. Contact Attorney Rob Howard, who prepared the materials for the Meeting’s acquisition of the Meeting’s current piece of land from AMTP, and get his estimate of what materials we may need to execute or review prior to taking ownership and what his costs would be for such materials and guidance.  


The Committee then listed many potential uses the Meeting could make of the adjacent site in no particular order:

1. Uses not needing additional permanent structures for current Meeting-oriented activities:


a. A larger peace garden and/or easier construction of that garden due to use of the adjacent site for truck access

b. A longer nature path or paths

c. More parking for any purpose

d. Future expansion of the Meeting House in a westerly direction that is not now possible due to set back restrictions on the current Meeting House site
e. Space for other activities outdoors, including weddings, memorial services or other large activities, whether religious in nature or by groups renting the Meeting’s property for their events

f. A day-camp under the Meeting’s auspices

g. First Day School programs or events outdoors

h. Nature programs, including those for the public

i. Overnight tenting for such Meeting activities as a retreat or gatherings of NEYM groups needing more than one day for their meetings; we may need to contact Canterbury zoning officials since our presentation to the zoning board committed us to no overnight activities, but they might accept that as a restriction on the building, not on the outdoors for camping.
j. Cook outs or camp fire singing with “smores”



2. possible structures for additional meeting uses:


a. Separate cabin for our 1st Day program

b. An open pavilion for any Meeting use 


3. Uses specifically for generating rental income to offset future Meeting costs:


a. Providing a long-term lease on the site to another organization for construction of a permanent building

b. Providing a long-term lease on the site to other persons for building a permanent residence 

These uses did not get support from the entire committee as they might make the Meeting's bookkeeping more complicated, might cause the Meeting to lose its tax status, and would definitely not allow the Meeting to use the site for the other purposes listed above.   


The Committee is providing these minutes for distribution prior to the upcoming Meeting for Business on September 10th, since none of the Committee’s members will be present at that Meeting for Business. The Committee’s stands ready to prepare all materials and requirements for acquiring the property; these will be brought for final approval at a future Meeting for Business.  
